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Gerard Hayes 
Secretary 
Health Services Union  
Level 2, 109 Pitt Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
 
via email: Gerard.Hayes@hsu.asn.au 
cc:  info@hsu.asn.au 

 
 
Dear Mr Hayes 
 
Changes Impacting Staff at Nepean Blue Mountains Local Health District 
 
In a letter dated 16 June 2022, I advised the Health Services Union (HSU) that Nepean Blue 
Mountains Local Health District (NBMLHD) had recently undergone an organisational review. 
 
In this review, it was noted that several staff had been deemed ‘affected’ staff members for a 
considerable length of time.  Following the review, it has been determined that these staff are to 
now be declared ‘excess’ under the NSW Health Managing Excess Staff of the NSW Health 
Service policy. 
 
Two voluntary redundancies were offered and accepted in June following our original letter. 
NBMLHD will now open up discussions on voluntary redundancy options with two further staff 
members. 
 
Positions to be impacted include: 

 Administrative Officer Level 2 – Salary Packaging Officer 
 Health Manager Level 4 – Integrated Care Coordinator 

 
Discussions have commenced with the substantive owners of these positions. 
 
If you require further information, please contact Jill Mutton, Manager Workforce Projects and 
Policy at Jill.Mutton@health.nsw.gov.au. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 

 
Jacqui Clark 
Director People and Culture  
Nepean Blue Mountains Local Health District 
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